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We’re 

stepping up 
our cancer care.

New Cancer Center • Grants & Scholarships • Women Helping Women



Who We Are
Hancock Regional Hospital has a rich history of philanthropy

and community support. What started as the dream of
one woman to make quality healthcare available within her
community, resulted in the donation of land on which the

hospital was built. Since 1982, the Hancock Regional Hospital
Foundation has raised funds, built relationships and generated

awareness to enable the hospital to continue her vision.

Hancock Regional does not receive tax dollars,
so philanthropy efforts of the Foundation help to bridge

budget gaps, support ongoing community outreach efforts
and care for those with limited resources or without

insurance. We are proud to support the advancement of
healthcare and wellness in the communities we serve.
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From the
Executive Director

We’re excited 
for cancer care!

We are so very grateful for all of 
our volunteers, board members and 
donors here at Hancock Regional 
Hospital.  This community never 
ceases to amaze me with their 
generosity and kind-heartedness 
that is shown to me every day!

This fall has really been a special 
time for us. We started off with 
our Cancer Care Campaign kick off 
event held in the parking lot of the 
hospital, adjacent to where the new 
cancer center is being built.  We 
had over 150 community leaders in 
attendance and wonderful program 
presenters, including Steve Long, 
Hancock Regional Hospital CEO, Dr. 
Fadi Hayek, Medical Oncologist, Dr. 
Julia Compton, Radiation Oncologist, 
Stephanie Probst, community 
member and cancer patient and 
Susie Billings, Foundation Board 
member.   The event presented an 
overview of the new cancer center 
and the comprehensive treatments 
that will be available to our patients 
this summer.

Soon after the event, we started 
talking with members of the 
community to garner support for 
this very important project.  We are 
thrilled to report that we already 
have over $1 million committed to 
the Cancer Care Campaign!

We are so excited and eagerly 
awaiting the opening of the new 
cancer center.  As many of you 
know, we have the very best 
caregivers here in our oncology 
department, and with this new 
center we will be bringing the kind 
of cancer care normally reserved for 
larger, metropolitan areas right here 
to our community!

This campaign is about bringing 
together, in Hancock County, 
world-class treatments but still 
maintaining our comforting personal 
touch.   It’s about providing care 
that’s closer to home, and it’s 
happening now.

We hope you’ll help.

- Nancy Davis

We’re excited to announce the Founding Members 
of our new Patrons of Health giving club. Membership 
in Patrons of Health is offered to individuals 
who make an annual cumulative contribution 
of $100-$999 to the Hancock Regional Hospital 
Foundation.  Thank you to our Patrons of Health 
for your dedication to improving health care in our 
community.

• Karen A. Willis

• Earl and Betty Sue Haywood

• Stephen and Debbie Wilkerson

• David and Regina Bever

• Guy and Kathy Titus

• Gwen Betor

• David and Susan Bodkin

• Mr. and Mrs. Larry Adkins

• Randy and Elizbeth Ratliff

• Don and Lisa Williams

• Bud and Jeannine Gray

• Don and Peggy Carson

• Patricia Capen

• Jerry and Linda Bell

• Brian Harter- Pence, Brooks and Shepherd 
Insurance

• Mike and Barb Kindler

• J. Scott and Amy Wooldridge

• Ty and Peggy Hays

• Barbara Barksdale

• Everett and Margaret Targett

• Harrison Terrace 

• DeWayne and Karen Roland

• Brad and Angela Coy

• John and Cheryl Apple

• Randall and Sheryl Shepherd

• Carl and Judy Swift

If you’d like to become a Patrons of Health 
member, please contact the Foundation office at 317-
468-4106 or visit our website for more information.

Contact us

Hancock 
Regional 
Hospital 

Foundation

801 North
State St.,

Greenfield, IN
46140

Nancy Davis

Executive Director

ndavis@hancockregional.org

317-468-4583

Allyson Smith

Foundation Manager

asmith@hancockregional.org

317-468-4106

Founding Members

Hancock Regional 
Hospital Foundation

2015 Board of Directors

Armin Apple

Susan Billings, Secretary

Tom Butler

Burl Carmichael

Tania Cruser

Dane Erlewein

Beverly Gard

Dr. Linda Gellert

Dr. Robin Helmuth

Scott Hiatt, Treasurer

Kathy Locke, Vice-chairman

Clarke Mercer, Chairman

Sandy Miller

Dianne Osborne

Becky Riley

Star Sanford

Mary Jo Shaw

Joe Smith

Dr. Mary Lynne Wolfe

Steve Long, HRH President & CEO, 
Ex-officio member
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A s construction plows forward 
through extreme winter weather, 
the community is buzzing about 

the new Hancock Regional Cancer 
Center and what it will mean for the 
people of Hancock County.  It will mean 
that cancer patients and their families 
will not have to travel far to receive 
comprehensive cancer care. It will mean 
those undergoing chemotherapy and 
radiation therapy will not have to sit in 
a small treatment room in a basement, 
but instead can be in a beautiful, 
peaceful environment with a garden 
view.  It will mean access to expert 
physicians and new equipment, with the 
same familiar faces of nurses and staff 
that this community has grown to love. 

It’s clear how much this cancer 
center means to this community by the 
outpouring of support we’ve received 
already. This summer, the Foundation 

Board voted unanimously to begin its 
Cancer Care Campaign, which kicked 
off with an event on September 18th.  
The attendees included community 
leaders, hospital donors and volun-
teers, and many individuals who have 
been impacted by cancer.  In three 
months since this event, the Founda-
tion has been thrilled to receive many 
lead gifts to the Cancer Care Campaign. 
One of the largest gifts to date is from 
Walter Worland, who has committed 
$100,000 to the project.  Mr. Worland 
is well-known in this community for his 
generosity and has supported the hos-
pital for many years through financial 
contributions and as an advocate for the 
hospital’s mission.  He is always looking 
for ways to improve the community, 
and sees the cancer center as a great 
opportunity to better serve the people 
of Hancock County. “My friends and I 
have been well taken care of at Hancock 

Regional, but I know there is a need 
for new equipment and more space 
to provide cancer care,” said Walter. 
The new center will also offer radiation 
therapy, which is a critical treatment 
for many cancer patients. Walter says 
that this is another reason why the new 
cancer center is truly needed. “Now 
people won’t have to travel to receive 
the cancer treatment they need, and for 
patients and families, that can make a 
huge difference.”

There are many naming and recogni-
tion opportunities within the new cancer 
center for gifts of $25,000 and above.   
Gifts over $10,000 will be recognized on 
a beautiful art instillation in the main 
lobby.  To learn more about how you 
can support cancer care in Hancock 
County, visit our website or call the 
Foundation office at 468-4583.

Donors of $1,000+ to Cancer Care Campaign – as of 1/15/2015

Hancock Regional Hospital has been 
providing hospice care to our community 
for more than 20 years. Whenever 
possible, patients are treated in their 
own homes, and last year alone HRH 
provided care to more than 200 
individuals through its home-based 
services.  However, sometimes a 
patient’s symptoms cannot be managed 
at home, or perhaps their caregiver 
needs a break.  For these patients and 
families, we have a dedicated space 
within the hospital where hospice care 
is provided. This area has a family living 
room, dining area, children’s play room 
and many other amenities that make 
it feel more like home. Since this area 

opened in 2011, more than 400 patients 
and families have experienced hospice 
care at Hancock Regional. 

Jill Dirbas, the new director of hospice 
care, has spent her entire career 
working with the senior population. 
Even before joining the hospice team 
at HRH, she knew what a special place 
it was. “Some of our patients don’t 
have many days, but we are making 
the quality of each day the best,” said 
Jill “None of us know when our time 
will end, so making the best of every 
day and everyone we touch is the most 
important” 

Because reimbursements for in-
patient hospice do not cover the cost to 
provide the care, the HRH Foundation 
established the Rex A. Pasko Hospice 
Endowment to support this program. 
Thanks to the generosity of the people 
in our community, and the families 
who have experienced this care, the 
Foundation has raised nearly $3 million 
for the Endowment.  These gifts will 
allow us to continue providing care 
and support to hospice patients and 
families for years to come. Thank you 
to everyone who has made a gift to the 
Hospice Endowment. 

Hospice Program Helps Patients and Families

Susie Broome and Susie Billings  have 
been awarded the 2014 Bert Curry 
Healthy Community Awards. Named in 
honor of the Foundation’s first Executive 
Director, this award is given each year 
to an individual for exemplary and 
innovative efforts to create positive 
change in the health of our community.

Susie Billings and Susie Broome have 
both given a great deal of their time, 
and also made significant financial 
contributions, to many organizations in 
this community. Susie Billing’s volunteer 
work includes, but is not limited to, 
her Parish Council, School Board, Tri 
Kappa, Greenfield Girls and Boys Club, 
Greenfield Parks Board, Herb Society, 
Kiwanis Club, Meals on Wheels and 
the Hancock Regional Hospital Guild 
and Foundation Board. Susie Broome 
also has a long list of organizations 
she supports including the Hospital 
Foundation and Guild, Herb Society, 
Kiwanis Club, Tri-Kappa, Greenfield 
Central School Foundation, Hancock 
County Community Foundation and the 
Kenneth Butler Memorial Soup Kitchen. 
Their nomination forms illustrated the 
tremendous dedication and passion 
instilled in both of these women who 
have spent much of their lives working 
hard to support Hancock County and 
the causes that are dear to their hearts.

Last year, the Foundation established 
the Bobby Keen Healthy Community 

Healthy Community Awards Presented to 
Deserving Recipients

Pictured: 
Jill Ebbert, 
Executive 
Director of the 
Kenneth Butler 
Memorial Soup 
Kitchen, Susie 
Billings, Bert 
Curry, and 
Susie Broome

Award, named in honor of the former 
President & CEO of Hancock Regional 
Hospital. Through this award, the 
Hancock Regional Hospital Foundation 
recognizes a hospital program or local 
organization whose efforts are creating 
positive change in the health of our 
local communities. The recipient of the 
2014 Bobby Keen Healthy Community 
Award is the Kenneth Butler Memorial 
Soup Kitchen. The Kenneth Butler 
Memorial Soup Kitchen is a faith-based 
organization with a mission of feeding 
and serving the hungry. In the 5 years 
since it opened, the soup kitchen has 

served over 100,000 meals to food-
insecure men, women and children in 
our community.

The Soup Kitchen will receive $1,000 
with their award, and Susie Broome 
and Susie Billings each have $1,000 to 
donate to the charity of their choice. 
Susie Broome has donated her award 
money to the Hospital Foundation’s 
Myra Bleill Women Helping Women 
Endowment, and Susie Billings 
has donated hers to the Hospital 
Foundation’s Cancer Care Endowment.

Meet Our Physicians
Fadi Hayek, MD
Medical Oncologist

MD Degree
Damescus University

Medical Residency
Michigan State University
East Lansing, MI

Board Certified

Julia Compton, MD
Radiation Oncologist

MD Degree
Indiana University

Medical Residency
Indiana University
Indianapolis, IN

Board Certified

Stephen Schultz, MD

MD Degree
University of Minnesota

Medical Residency
Rush-Presbyterian-
St. Luke’s Medical Center, 
Chicago, IL

Board Certified

Robert Manges, MD

MD Degree
Indiana University

Medical Residency
Methodist Hospital
Indianapolis, IN

Board Certified

Far Left: Construction of 
the new Cancer Center

Left: Cancer Campaign 
kickoff event attendees 
listen to HRH President 
& CEO, Steve Long, 
speak about the new 
cancer center.

Community Rallies to 
Support New Cancer Center

• Scott and Erin Dorsey

• Bert and Irene Curry

• Steve and Cathy Flink

• Burl and Georgia Carmichael

• Ed and Sally Veenhuizen

• Tim and Kim Clark

• American Health Network of 
Greenfield

• Let’s Move Campaign

• Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Robak

• LIFT Members – Let’s Invest 
For Tomorrow

• Dennis and Evelyn Chapman

• Matthew and Amy Surburg

• Ruth Walker

• Mr. and Mrs. James Wilson

• Dennis and Nancy Lawton

• Wayne and Sally Beck

• Don Myers and Star Sanford

• Dr. Robin and Debra Helmuth

• Dr. Gary Stouder

• Tom and Kathy Jones

• Drs. F.W. and Elizabeth Peyton

• Bob and Pam Campbell

• Don and Beverly Gard

• Dr. Isabelle Buehl

• Drs. Mark and Hiroko Heiny

• Dr. and Mrs. Michael Fletcher

• Legacy Cinema

• Chris and Dianne Osborne

• Sen. and Mrs. Michael Crider

• Nancy Davis and Jesse Survant

• Rick and Susan Edwards

• Sherry Gehring

• Tami Jackson

• Steven and Dorothy Long

• Rob and Marsha Matt

• David and Anne Norris

• Dr. and Mrs. Scott Capen

• Osarieman Nosa-Idahosa

• Mike and Melia Sears

• Winston and Tammy Strunk

• Dan and Becky Riley

• Dr. Charles Jordan

• Bob and Sue Wortman

• Ray and Becky Pohland

• Hancock Regional Hospital Guild

• Lynn Kleiman

• Sandy and Bernie Miller

• Jim Miller Family

• Walter Worland

• Don and Marcy Hoffman

• Greenfield Banking Company

• Michael D. and Susan J. Broome

Donors of $25,000+ to Cancer Care Campaign – as of 1/15/2015
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Grant Awards 
The HRH Foundation awarded 11 new grants during the 

second half of 2014, for a total of $27,493.22. These grants are 
made possible by generous contributions and bequests that are 
designated for this purpose. Grant applications are accepted at 
any time. The 2015 deadlines are January 21st, April 22nd, July 
22nd and October 21st. For more information or to download an 
application, visit our website at hancockregionalhospital.org/
foundation.  

Boy Scouts of America, Troop 233 $1,758.66 
Purchase of a trauma kit which will help with disaster prepared-
ness training.

HRH Acute Care Unit $4,570  
Purchase of a bariatric lift for patients who cannot safely be 
lifted with traditional hospital lifts.

HRH Women’s Center $5,000 
“Pink Glove Dance” video which will provide education and 
awareness for breast cancer services.

Girl Scouts of Hancock County $1,150 
Camporee event for the girls

Mt. Vernon Education Foundation $3,366.56 
Sensory Integration project for students with autism and other 
sensory needs

Mt. Vernon Education Foundation $898 
Fitnessgram10- fitness tracking program for PE/Health classes

Nameless Creek Youth Camp $3,000 
For multi-purpose building project

Greenfield in Bloom $750 
Courthouse landscaping project 

HRH Pharmacy $5,000 
Flu medication for those who can’t afford it

NASA $1,000 
Operation Med Safe

HRH Women’s Center $1,000 
Patient testimonial video for Women Helping Women and other 
educational purposes

Pictured: Girl Scouts of Hancock County 
Front row: Savannah Dellacca, Lily Warner, Aynslee Dellacca, 
Madysen Herbert 
Back Row: Allyson Smith, HRH Foundation Manager, Sarah 
Warner and Lyndsey Diefenderfer

Pictured Left to Right: Mt. Vernon Education Foundation
Barry Stadler- President of the Board MVEF, Andrea 
Yovanovich- Executive Director MVEF; Lynnea Case- Resource 
teacher; Nancy Davis, HRH Foundation Executive Director;  
Paula Day- Resource teacher; Scott Shipley- Principal MV 
Middle School & 8th Grade Academy

Pictured: Staff 
of the James 
T. Anderson 
, MD Center 
for Women’s 
Health pose 
with the 
beautiful quilt 
they made, 
along with 
the winner of 
the quilt raffle 
at the WHW 
Celebration.

The 16th Annual Women 
Helping Women Celebra-
tion was a huge success! 
More than 360 individuals 
attended the event, and 
helped raise $51,000- the 
most in the history of the 
event. Held on October 
22nd, this year’s theme 
was “Pink O Ween”, and 
guests enjoyed Halloween- 
themed décor and music. 
In addition to the live and 
silent auction, there was 
also a photo booth and 
candy table, which added 
to the fun! 

This year, the committee 
took a different direction 
with the program, opting 
for a more informational 
presentation instead of 
simply entertaining.  The 
program began with a 
video which featured two 

breast cancer survivors 
who had been diagnosed 
and treated through the 
Women Helping Women 
program. Nicole Kelso and 
Marie Pleak (pictured) 
were in attendance that 
night, and they viewed 
their video testimonials 
together for the first time, 
hand in hand. 

The second part of the 
program was a “Women 
Helping Women Talk Show” 
featuring a panel of HRH 
oncology physicians- Dr. 
Julia Compton, Radiation 
Oncologist; Dr. Fadi Hayek, 
Medical Oncologist; and Dr. 
Timothy Goedde, Breast 
Surgeon.   The physicians 
took questions and shared 
information about diagno-
sis, surgery and treatment 
of breast cancer. 

• Tom Butler With over 30 years industry 
experience, a Certified Financial Planner™, 
Chartered Life Underwriter and Chartered 
Financial Consultant, Tom is a frequent 
speaker in areas of investment planning, in-
surance planning and estate planning.  He 
is a registered securities representative with 
LPL Financial and has been an SEC regis-
tered principal.  In addition to serving with 
numerous civic organizations and boards, 
Tom is also instructor of ministerial finance 
at Indiana Bible College in Indianapolis. Tom 
and his wife, Marlene, have two children and 
four grandchildren. Tom is an avid outdoors-
man and enjoys skiing, hiking and cycling.  

• Linda Gellert Linda moved to Hancock 
County in 2005, when she was appointed 
as Superintendent at Greenfield Central 

School Corporation. Linda retired in 2014 af-
ter more than 30 years in education, teach-
ing in Indiana, Oklahoma, Germany and the 
Philippines. She is a member of Kiwanis, 
Brandywine Creek DAR, and the First Indi-
ana Company of the Jamestowne Society.  
Linda’s hobbies include travel, reading and 
genealogy.  Linda and her husband Terry 
have three children and two grandsons. 

• Tania Cruser Tania is an Edward Jones 
advisor in Greenfield who has dedicated 
her career to helping people achieve their 
financial goals. Prior to joining Edward Jones 
in 2010, Tania was an investment advisor 
in the banking industry and has more than 
16 years of investment experience. Tania is 
co-chair of the HRH Foundation’s Business 
Relations Committee. She grew up in New 

Palestine, and currently lives in Pendleton 
with her husband, Donnie, and their three 
children.

Pictured: Tania Cruser, Dr. Linda Gellert and 
Tom Butler.

Board Member Spotlight
For 2015, the HRH Foundation will welcome three new Board members: Tania Cruser, Tom Butler and Dr. Linda Gellert.

Thank you to all of the 
donors, attendees and 
volunteers who made this 
night a success.   The com-
mittee is already looking 
for a new venue because 
we’ve outgrown the gym 

at St. Michaels and look 
forward to an even bigger 
event next year!

Save the date – 
October 21, 2015

Pictured: 
Nicole Kelso 
and Marie 
Pleak view 
their video 
testimonials 
for the first 
time.

Women Helping Women 
Celebration



Hancock Regional Hospital Foundation
801 North State St., Greenfield, IN 46140
(317) 468-4583 • (317) 468-4106 fax

Save  

the date 

for our Golf Outing, which 

will be held on Friday, June 

12th at Hawks Tail  

of Greenfield. 

Scholarships Available 
through HRH Foundation

The John F. Stickford 
Nursing Scholarship will be 
awarded to at least one stu-
dent who has been accepted 
into a Bachelors or Masters 
program at an Indiana public 
university with the intent to 
become a Registered Nurse or 
Nurse Practitioner. The recipi-
ent must agree to work for one 
year as a nurse in Hancock 
County or Shelby County for 
each year that they receive the 
scholarship. The scholarship 
will cover an entire year’s tu-
ition cost, with an opportunity 
to renew the scholarship each 
year that they are in the nurs-
ing program. Selection criteria 
for the scholarship includes 
academic achievement, com-
munity involvement and expe-
rience in nursing activities.

The Edith Zike Nursing 
Scholarship program will give 

up to $2,000 to each recipi-
ent to support their continued 
education in the field of nurs-
ing. Applicants must be a resi-
dent of Hancock County and/
or employed in a health care 
capacity in Hancock County. 
Applicants must be high school 
graduates accepted into a 
nursing or pre-nursing pro-
gram, nursing students with 
partially completed programs, 
or Registered Nurses pursuing 
a Bachelor’s degree or other 
advanced degree. Selection 
criteria include academic 
achievement, community or 
extracurricular involvement 
and demonstration of interest 
and/or experience in nursing 
activities. Former recipients 
of the Zike scholarship are not 
eligible to reapply.

The Hancock Regional 
Hospital School of Radiologic 

Technology is a competency 
based program to educate 
and train students desiring a 
career in radiologic technol-
ogy. The School of Radiologic 
Technology is now accepting 
applications for the 2015-2017 
program through March 2, 
2015.  More program informa-
tion is available at: www.
hancockregionalhospital.
org/careers/school-of-
radiologic-technology-
program-overview.  The 
Foundation offers scholar-
ships for individuals cur-
rently enrolled in the School 
of Radiologic Technology and 
living in the hospital’s service 
area. Selection criteria include 
academic standing, financial 
need and school/community 
involvement. The amount of 
the scholarship is $1,000 and 
will be paid to the HRH School 

of Radiologic Technology to be 
applied toward the recipient’s 
fees. 

For more information about 
our scholarship programs, 
please contact the Foundation 
at 468-4106. You may down-
load scholarship guidelines and 
applications from our web site 
at www.hancockregional-
hospital.org/foundation.

The Foundation is currently accepting applications for three scholarship programs:

Application 
Due Dates:

Zike Nursing Scholarship
February 27th

Stickford Nursing Scholarship
March 20th

Radiologic Technology 
Scholarship
April 17th


